
Happy New Year to All! 
 
Almost 3 weeks into 2023 and we finally have some beautiful snow to enjoy snowshoeing, cross 
country skiing, snowmobiling and ice fishing. Whatever your winter sport is, please enjoy it 
safely.  
 
The first board meeting of 2023 was held on January 12 with 3 members present. Steve Lang, PI 
Township and Zoning Supervisor, was also present to give an update on regulations regarding 
short term rentals in PI Township. If you have any issues with a rental in your area, please do 
not hesitate to contact Steve. His contact information is on the PI Township website. 
 
The MMS database is up and running. Initially, Jacob will be sending dues invoices electronically 
to those members with emails on file. Also, new membership cards available in April will be bar 
coded for scanning. Look for continuing information on our website as increasing options 
become active with this new database. 
 
The new pool pump has not yet arrived but our maintenance team continues to keep the 
present pump doing its job.  
 
At the Board meeting, we did approve a rule change that any containers taken into the exercise 
room must have a sealable cap and cannot be glass, ceramic or any other easily broken 
material. 
 
The Campground committee is looking into purchasing appropriate furniture for the 
campground pavilion. The Social Activities Committee welcomed 2 new members and have 
added some new events to the calendar. The calendar of events is posted on the PIHA website 
and on the clubhouse bulletin board.   
 
A reminder that at the Annual Meeting June 24, 2023, the elections will be held. As required 
per the By-Laws, 3 positions are to be filled. These volunteer positions are a 3-year 
commitment to serve on the Board and be a liaison to at least one committee. If you would like 
more information, please contact the Nominating Committee Chair, Dave Larkin, at 989-464-
9225 
 
For those members that travel south for some winter months, we wish you safe travels and 
tons of sun.  For the rest of us – well, we will bundle up, keep our shovels handy and the wood 
burning in the fireplace!! 
 
Stay warm and safe, 
 
Colleen Campo 
President PIHA Board of Directors 
 


